
Lake Eola Charter School 
Board of Directors 

Minutes 
For January 17, 2018 

Members Present:  Ryan Santurri, Elizabeth Hoffman, Sherri Dixon, Alex Eng, Jeff Bush, Adam McGinnis, Victoria 
Shade, Lisa Early, Ronnie DeNoia, Joan Roxbury 

Absent:  David Morillo 
Visitors:  John Dierking, Ed Langdon, Sharon Morell 
Meeting commenced at 5:40 p.m. & adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
Motion to approve October 2017 Minutes was unanimous. 
Motion to approve October 2017 Confidential Minutes was unanimous.   

Old Business:   

School Improvement Plan:  S.Dixon distributed Draft copies & stated that she felt at this juncture there are only minor 
edits to be made.  Discussion held concerning edits.  L.Early motioned to approve with discussed edits, the LECS 
2015-2021 School Improvement Plan.  J.Bush seconded.  Vote unanimous.   

Fingerprinting & Board Training:  R.Santurri inquired if everyone had completed their BOD training & R.DeNoia 
replied that there are still some members that have not yet completed it.  R.Santurri stated that the training needs to be 
done & requested that the outstanding members complete it as soon as possible. 
  

New Business: 

Financials:  E.Langdon reported that the Balance Sheet showed cash at roughly $225,000.00 & total assets at 
$598,495.00.  Total Liabilities are at roughly $50,000.00, which includes Field Trip & Retirement payments, with a 
total Equity for the month of $548,000.00.  He stated that due to timing issues with some deposits & payouts, such as 
the Governor’s Recognition money, the month is showing a loss & year to date a small loss.  E.Langdon said that the 
Capital Outlay funding is quite a bit below previous funding years.  He said that there are plenty of funds in reserve & 
there is no need to be concerned.  S.Dixon motioned to approve the December 2017 Financial Statements.  L.Early 
seconded.  Vote unanimous.  S.Dixon motioned to approve the October & November 2017 Financial Statements.  
E.Hoffman seconded.  Vote unanimous. 

New Board Member:  R.Santurri introduced John Dierking & asked him to tell the BOD a little about himself & his 
desire to serve on the Board.  John Dierking said that he had been involved with LECS from the beginning of the 
school.  He reported that his wife served on the Board for many years as the Legal Counsel for LECS & he had served 
on SAC as the SAC Chair & as a Committee Chair for several years.  He also said that he served on the DaVinci High 
School Board of Directors.  Mr. Dierking stated that his daughter & her husband graduated from LECS & they 
continue to help out at Science Fair for Mr. Madewell. He said that he has been a lawyer with Holland & Knight for 
over 25 years & he is happy to be back & helping at LECS if his appointment to the Board is approved.  R.Santurri 
excused Mr. Dierking, thanked him for his interest, & let him know that the Board would discuss & vote on his 



appointment.  Discussion held concerning an offer of Board membership for Mr. Dierking.  L.Early motioned to 
extend an invitation to Mr. Dierking to join the LECS Board of Directors. S.Dixon seconded.  Vote unanimous.  
R.Santurri said that he would contact him to inform him of his appointment & subsequent necessary fingerprinting & 
training.   

Science Fair:  S.Dixon reported that she & A.Eng worked at the school Science Fair & stated that she was very 
impressed with the level of some of the projects this year & also the level of judges.  She said that 4 were from UCF 
& 2 judges were coming back on Friday to work with the students going to the County competition.  S.Dixon stated 
that she was surprised that for the first time in her knowledge, 2 students told her they did not do a project & did not 
seem to care.  R.DeNoia said that the status of those 2 students has changed & they are now both doing projects.  
Discussion held concerning the changing school culture. 

Search Committee:  S.Dixon asked about plans for acquiring a new Director.  BOD agreed that a Search Committee 
should be convened to advertise the position, screen & interview candidates, & send selected candidates to the BOD 
for final hire decision. Discussion held concerning putting together a Search Committee & plan of action.  E.Hoffman 
agreed to Co-Chair the Committee.  Invitations to serve will be extended by R.DeNoia to the following persons:  John 
Dierking to Co-Chair with E.Hoffman, SAC President DeVonna Craner & SAC Vice-President Sharon Morell, 
Teachers Jillian Friedman, Dene Gainey, Alyssa Hernandez, Parents Juan Gomez & Natasha Douglas. BOD members 
L.Early & S.Dixon also agreed to serve.  S.Dixon motioned to hold the first meeting of the Search Committee on  
1-24-18, at 5:30 in the Curriculum Library, to determine an action plan.  J.Bush seconded.  Vote unanimous.  
E.Hoffman asked if the BOD was willing to empower the Search Committee to conduct business on behalf of the 
Board.  R.Santurri replied yes, as did the other Board members.  

Director’s Report:   

• Foundation:  $74,000.00 
• Community Service:  From our non-uniform dress days we were able to supply Christmas gifts for 6 people at 

Orlando Union Rescue Mission & students delivered them.  Additionally, helping a displaced family from 
Puerto Rico through the Unitarian Church. 

• University of Florida:  Invitation to take some of our students to an Engineering Fair they are hosting, Mr. 
Madewell & Mrs. Roxbury are both going & taking students. 

• Ballet:  A parent is teaching ballet to the 1st graders 
• Fellowship:  Mr. Gainey (cl#2 LA) has been awarded a teaching fellowship this summer in Tanzania & he has 

a Go Fund Me page to help cover his travel expenses. 

Teacher’s Report:  Please see below as reported by J.Roxbury. 
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